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          2:30 p.m., AA-143, AA Building
Present:  
Faculty: Wendy Williams

Classified:  Alma Cardenas, Mercy Pono

Managers:  Michael Aldaco, Carol Maga, Mariles Magalong, McKinley Williams

Students:  Albert Amardis, Enrique Maldonado, Jonathan McKinney, Joseph Camacho arrived late
Guests:  Tim Clow, Bruce King
Absent:  Richard Akers, John Christensen, David Houston, Seti Sidharta
1.  Call to Order:  Meeting called to order at 2:47 by Jonathan McKinney, filling in for Joseph 
Camacho.
CONSENT AGENDA/ACTION ITEMS
2. Public Comment – None

ACTION ITEMS REMOVED FROM CONSENT AGENDA
NONCONSENT AGENDA – ACTION ITEMS
3. Approval of Agenda – Mack moved to approve the agenda and Carol seconded the motion.
4. Approval of Minutes from October 13, 2010 – Mercy moved to approve the minutes and Mack 
seconded.
5. Wording for Martin Padilla Plaque, Second Read – Mack addressed this item.  Mack said he 
took the liberty of sending out the proposed wording to one our English professors.  She said it 
was okay with it with the exception of:  We honor this man in his likeness.   Mack agreed with the 
professor and changed the last sentence to:  Martin’s unwavering passion for service touched 
every person who crossed his path and inspired his friends, family and colleagues to honor him 
with this memorial.  Mariles suggested removing “Birth Year” from the title and just having the 
years.  Mack moved for approval and Albert seconded the motion.  
Approved wording for plaque:

In Memory of Martin Padilla (1957-2008)

Martin Padilla served as Evening Program Monitor at Contra Costa College from 1989 to 2008.  We remember him for his commitment to our students and his dedication to our mission.  Martin’s unwavering passion for service touched every person who crossed his path and inspired his friends, family and colleagues to honor him with this memorial.

Dedicated by the CCC Foundation on _______________.

6. Readdress College Council Meeting Protocol – Subcommittee – Mack addressed this item.  
Mack said the subcommittee used the proposed document Jennifer had started last year.  The 
subcommittee made some changes and their version was distributed at today’s meeting.  Mack 
said there was one concern about the manner in which we vote.  On the second page, under 
Article IV it states there would be a majority vote by each constituency.  Each constituency 
would have one vote and if we have three constituencies on an item, then the item would be 
approved.  It was felt that total consensus of everyone on the Council may impede progress to 
approve anything presented at College Council.  Alma asked if the subcommittee addressed the 
need for two reads of an item before passage.  Mack said they did not address that item and the 
subcommittee can readdress that issue.  Mercy had concerns about being locked out of approval 
of an issue at the end of an academic year and having to wait until the following academic year 
before an issue is voted on.  She suggested adding a caveat of voting on the first read if there is 
total consensus.  This may be in conflict with Article VII, Section 3:  Prior to the College Council 
voting on any recommendation, each represented group must have had an opportunity to 
consider the proposal in order for its representative(s) to have input.  It was also suggested that 
we use electronic voting.  It was suggested that we have a constituency voting section.  


Wendy suggested we add in Section VII, replace Section 4 with:   In most cases, voting occurs 
with a second read; and if there is a consensus, voting may occur after first read.  

Section 5:  In some cases, there may take an electronic vote.

Change Section 4 to Section 6:  After the vote on a recommendation, the final decision will be 
recorded in the minutes.

Michael pointed out that two bullets in Article IV have some redundant clauses.  Section 2 needs 
to be incorporated into Article 7 and eliminate Section 3.  


Article V  - Emergency Minutes needs to be changed to Emergency Meetings.  


Article VI - Standing Committees:  remove Accreditation.  


Article IV Section 1: Change:  To approve college plans, goals and objectives.  

Change:  To decide the processes for resource allocation.


Change:  To approve policies and procedures that impact all constituent groups.


Add:  To review the college’s evaluation measures.


Mack asked if we are going to vote my majority or by consensus.  Technically consensus is 
majority as consensus isn’t always 100% approval.  The subcommittee says consensus is 
majority.  It was agreed that majority is the optimal way for passage so not one constituency has 
ultimate power.

INFORMATION/DISCUSSION

7.  Mid year Accreditation Report – Carol stated next October our mid-year (three year) 
accreditation focus report is due.  Its focus is primarily on the district’s recommendations.  Carol 
read off some of those recommendations.  We have a number of issues to report on – review our 
institutional planning model to make expectations of all staff all widely known.  We need to 
improve our technology planning and increase technology training.  Carol said we have been 
offering technology training already.  We have a giant task in addressing the recommendation of 
getting our SLO’s assessed for every area, program and course.  We have made some progress on 
it; perhaps 20% of it is done.  We will be pushing this agenda this year to complete this 
monumental task.  We have to inform the public with redesigning the website.  Done.  Establish a 
process for policy of assessments.  Carol said is not an extensive report as a self-study but it still 
needs to be done accurately and it also requires the submission of evidence to accompany the 
report.  Carol said we will begin sharing the part we have done with everyone in the Spring.  
Carol will be asking for updates on accreditation agenda items.  Mack suggested we vet our 
planning process.  College Council should list our planning process in our minutes and instruct 
units to review the planning process so it can probably be vetted around campus.  We place this 
item on next month’s College Council agenda. Wendy suggested we administer a campus-wide 
questionnaire on how much employees know about our processes.  Mack said the accreditation 
team suggested we have a problem with everyone understanding our planning process so must 
assume that the majority of employees are unaware of how are planning process works.  Mack 
said we can establish regular vetting meetings by division/area to talk about our planning process.  
Tim said we do a climate survey every few years and have had a fairly high response when 
surveyed if employees know the college policies and procedures.  Carol said the accrediting team 
says we need to vet our institutional planning model.  Mack said there is an accreditation standard 
that says we need to review our college policies.  Joseph asked if the survey comes back and 
shows that people don’t know college policies and procedures what will that prove?  Wendy said 
it gives some sort of insight to the employees that there is a procedure for our planning processes.  
Mercy said it is trying to get a constituency to understand why we have policies and procedures 
and not so much to show what they don’t know.  Wendy said the reason to be conveyed to 
employees is to show them that they have a voice in the process.  Mack suggested we form a 
subcommittee to continue address this issue.  Wendy and Tim volunteered to sit on this 
committee. Tim said he will carry it through to the Research and Planning Committee.

8. Achievement Gap – This item is postponed since Richard is not present.
9. Budget Update – Mariles reported the State cut the workforce and categorical funds.  Enrollment 
growth is still there; however, we cannot count on growth funds because part or all of them may 
be pulled by the State.  
10. Remodel and Other Measure A Activities – Carol reported we are in the midst of planning of 
swing space for the College Center remodel.  The SA Building and the new Classroom Building 
and entrance to Mission Bell and new quad area will begin construction in 2012. That area of the 
campus will be closed off for three years.  We are planning for swing space with a portable 
village with portables for the bookstore, cafeteria, student life, and food service.  We are talking 
about our own mobile food service run by our culinary arts program.  Each portable costs about a 
half million for each year.  In the meantime, we are trying to figure out other locations to save us 
portable costs.  

Next summer the Music Building retrofit begins.  The Math Department is moving out of the 
Humanities Building over the holidays and that part of the H Building will have a remodel to 
house the Music Department.  Once the Music Building is completed and the Music Department 
moves back to the new retrofitted Music Building, the Humanities building will be demolished.  

The well is still not completed.  

Mercy asked about the restrooms downstairs in the AA Building.  Carol said they found a high 
voltage line in the flooring of those restrooms.  This discovery limited where the architect could 
place the urinals and wash basins.  So a poor architectural decision was made with the placement 
of the urinals and with the ADA door, there was no privacy for males using the facilities.  There 
was no way to redo walls to fix the problem other than erect the “L” shaped wall the jets into the 
hallway.  Unfortunately, we are still stuck with the architects’ errors.  The entire reconstruction 
for the AA building was about $800,000 to $900,000 and we are running a bit over with the 
voltage problems.  

Michael asked about the big construction on campus and how students will be able to transverse 
from the SSC to the rest of the campus.  Carol said there will be fencing from the H Building to 
the Library.  We will be redoing the Mission Bell entrance and at some time that entrance will be 
closed.  Joseph asked where are the decisions made for swing space.  Carol said we have a 
campus architect and we always look for the least expensive option.  Carol said we meet with the 
employees who will be affected by the moves and ask them what are their minimal needs.  Carol 
said decisions are basically made by the construction team with an architect leader.  
11. Reports from constituency groups – Mercy said classified had a potluck luncheon and talked about the classified’s role in the achievement gap.  Mack, Richard, Tim and Bernie addressed classified about their role in the achievement gap.  Classified will host a couple of workshops in December.  One workshop will be Staying Centered in the Midst of Chaos with a life coach to talk about staying centered.  

Joseph said the ASU is going to be working on trying to realistically reach our goals based on their financial situation.  He said they were lucky that the ICC was willing to fund them this year, as some inactive clubs were willing to donate their funds into the general fund.  These were one time funds and they needed to figure out what they can provide to students with nominal costs.  The candidates’ forum was essentially no cost.  Mercy asked if one the ASU reps would attend a classified senate meeting as perhaps they could collaborate ideas.

Wendy reported the faculty have had discussions on the achievement gap and SB1440.  SB1440 will change a lot of programs.  A Class ID number is what the State is proposing for consistency across the State.  The main idea is to develop a universal transfer degree.  This would guarantee a student’s transfer as a junior into a higher institution after two years of community college.  

Michael said they are establishing registration priority for continuing students.  The students who have completed the most units are able to register first.  They have divided students into four groups.  They are trying to give advantages to those students who are closer to achieving their degree.  They are also distinguishing students between those students who matriculate and those who don’t.  They are trying to give students an incentive of going through counseling and orientation by being able to register first.

Carol said manager have also started district discussions on the achievement gap.  Even though our college has a lower achievement gap than our sister campuses we are still lacking with some groups.

12.  Announcements – Governing Board meeting is taking place right now in the Fireside Room.  

Joseph apologized for being late but had another meeting prior to College Council that took longer than anticipated.

Michael announced November 19th  is the  last date to drop with W.  
13.  Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned at 4:11 p.m.
14.  Next Meeting:  December 8, 2010
Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President
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